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Ahh, December... our last chance to make the best of the year. December is the perfect time to reflect,
set intentions and make amends. As we head into the holiday months, we would like to wish you and
your loved ones the happiest and safest of holidays! Tis the season!
 

1.     The first week in December is National Influenza Vaccination Week- As winter
approaches, it is important to be aware of flu season. Flu viruses typically spread in fall and
winter, with activity peaking between December and February. 

2.     MCH/WIC- One of our many services provided includes our WIC and MCH programs.
Woman Infant and Children is a supplemental program designed to help better the health of
pregnant, breastfeeding, and postpartum women, and infants and children up to 5 years of age
by providing nutritious food and education to families. Within our WIC program we have our
Maternal Child Health program which is designed to provide support and education to our
pregnant, postpartum, and breastfeeding mothers.
 
3.     Check out our November highlights!

·        Babies & Little Tykes Day Out  - was a free event sponsored by Kansas Children’s



Service League’s (KCSL) Healthy Families at the Great Bend City Auditorium. There
were activities for the little ones, and useful information for parents, grandparents, and
childcare providers.
·        Wheatland Electric Flu/Lab Outreach - One of our many outreaches provided
throughout Barton County to reach the most of the county’s population to ensure a
healthier community.

 
4.     Impaired Driving Awareness Month- December is National Drunk and Drugged Driving
Prevention Month and since the holiday season has a higher accident rate than others on
average, it is important to echo the message of consciousness of being in a proper state behind
the wheel.

5.     AIDS Awareness Month- December 1st is #WorldAIDSDay, a day to unite with others
around the world to prevent HIV, support people with HIV, and remember those who have lost
their lives to an HIV-related illness. Let’s #StopHIVTogether.
 
6.     Cancer Screen Week- Getting regular screenings is essential to finding cancer early and
taking control of your health.
 
7.     Heater Safety- With the colder months coming up space heaters can provide extra warmth
in a drafty room or chilly home office. But they can also pose a safety risk.

Explore Job opportunities here at your local Health Department!

Explore additional information regarding these highlights and more in the
featured articles in this newsletter!

Please feel free to visit the department in person or call
 620-793-1902 if you have any questions.

As always, thank you for your support of Public Health!!

National Influenza Vaccination Week

https://www.consumerreports.org/space-heater/best-space-heaters-for-home-office-a9028808634/


“While the holidays are a time to spread cheer, they also present more
opportunities to spread flu and other respiratory viruses as people

resume travel and gather with family and friends. National Influenza
Vaccination Week is an important reminder to check off one thing no

one should go through the holiday season without: a flu vaccine."

MCH ​/WIC

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/prevent/vaccinations.htm


"Postpartum depression (PPD) is a common mental health
condition that can affect anyone. Healing from PPD may seem

lonely and hard, but it is possible.
1 in 8 women report signs or symptoms of PPD a year after giving

birth. PPD may be experienced differently by each individual.
Some signs to look out for is feeling anxious, nervous, or sad.

You may not feel the connection you should feel with your baby or
you may not want to love or care for your baby. If these feelings

last longer than two weeks, please seek medical help as you may
have PPD. "



Universal Home Visiting Program
is an education home visiting program that provides prenatal and
postpartum support to caregivers and their families in Barton
County with no out-of-pocket expense to participants. Registered
nurses and community liaisons provide education and family
support through home and office visits.
How do you sign up?
Complete a phone self-referral by calling (620) 793-1909



To be eligible for the WIC program, you must be a resident of
Kansas and one of the following:

Pregnant, or
Breastfeeding, or
Postpartum, or
A child 5 years old or younger.

A person who participates or has family members participate in certain other benefit
programs, such as SNAP, Medicaid, or TANF, automatically meets the income eligibility
requirement.
For more information or to schedule an appointment call the Barton County WIC office at
(620) 793-1909.

November Highlights



Babies & Tykes Day Out

Wheatland Electric Flu/Lab Outreach

Thanksgiving Potluck





December the month of giving, lights, snow, feasts, and parties; is also the month known
for the highest accident and death rates caused by impaired driving. Whether it be alcohol
or drugs, please ensure that you are avoiding getting behind the wheel. Before you have
your first drink assign a designated driver, get a taxi, ride-share, or plan an overnight stay

at a friend's home.
Don't be the Grinch that steal's someone's Christmas magic.



From December 4th to 8th we ask communities, healthcare providers, employers, and
insurers to join us in helping everyone understand the benefits of early cancer screenings.



Space heaters are a good way to help stay warm during the cold
winter but, they can also pose a safety risk—no matter where you use
them. Portable space heaters are responsible for 1,700 house fires a

year, on average, according to the Consumer Product Safety
Commission. Fires started by portable space heaters result in about

80 deaths annually. Help keep you and your household safe by
following these simple tips to prevent any accidents.

Slow-Cooker Gingerbread Hot Chocolate



Ingredients
3 (4-in.) cinnamon sticks
1 (2-in.) piece peeled fresh ginger, lightly crushed
½ teaspoon whole cloves
⅓ cup unsweetened cocoa
4 cups whole milk, divided
4 cups half-and-half
1 ½ cups (about 6 oz.) powdered sugar
2 tablespoons molasses
1 teaspoon freshly grated nutmeg
2 teaspoons vanilla extract
⅛ teaspoon fine salt
Mini marshmallows, whipped cream and/or ground cinnamon for serving

Directions
1. Place cinnamon sticks, ginger, and cloves in a 3- to 4-quart slow cooker.
2. Whisk together cocoa and ½ cup of the milk in a small bowl until smooth. In

the slow cooker, whisk together cocoa mixture, half-and-half, powdered sugar,
molasses, nutmeg, vanilla, salt, and remaining 3&frac 1/2 cups milk. Cover
and cook on LOW 2½ to 3 hours; strain. Serve hot chocolate with
marshmallows, whipped cream, and cinnamon.

Learn
More

https://ks.mylifemyquit.org/index




The Health Advisory Committee

shall provide guidance,

recommendations, and assistance

to the Barton County Health

Department staff. Membership

requirements may include allied

health or the animal health field.

The uncompensated position's term



is December 31, 2025.

Return the signed application to
the Human Resource's Office:

 by mail to: 1400 Main, Room 107,

Great Bend, KS 67530

 or scan and email

to dwatson@bartoncounty.org

Application 

 

Barton County Health Department
1300 Kansas Ave.,

Great Bend, KS 67530
+1 620-793-1902
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Barton County Health Department | 1300 Kansas Ave., Great Bend, KS 67530 6207931902

Unsubscribe ksigler@bartoncounty.org

Update Profile |Constant Contact Data Notice

Sent bysprieto@bartoncounty.orgpowered by

Try email marketing for free today!

https://files.constantcontact.com/216e7b53901/1f1f71db-961d-49ae-82ab-02030b908853.docx?rdr=true
https://www.bartoncounty.org/vnews/display.v/SEC/Health Department
mailto:ksigler@bartoncounty.org
https://www.facebook.com/bartoncountyhealthdept
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact
mailto:sprieto@bartoncounty.org
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&pn=ROVING&nav=aeb52268-b906-4007-962c-fd096f0321c3
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&pn=ROVING&nav=aeb52268-b906-4007-962c-fd096f0321c3

	National Influenza Vaccination Week
	November Highlights
	Babies & Tykes Day Out
	Wheatland Electric Flu/Lab Outreach
	Slow-Cooker Gingerbread Hot Chocolate
	Ingredients
	Directions


